
Formentera asks for stricter controls to ensure compliance with Covid measures
Thursday, 17 December 2020 15:01

Amid a rise in cases of islanders affected by Covid-19, a special emergency meeting was held
today to coordinate controls and inspection operations by security forces like Formentera Local
Police, Civil Guard and emergency response services of the Govern balear.

  

The gathering was attended by Consell de Formentera president Alejandra Ferrer,
vice-president and trade councillor Ana Juan, interior councillor Josep Marí, inspection services
councillor Antonio J. Sanz, FLP chief Félix Ramos and representatives of the Civil Guard and
regional emergency response service.

  

President Ferrer expressed her concern over seven new local infections that brought the total
number of individuals on the island affected by Covid to 26, up from seven two days ago. The
individuals in question, all of whom either display mild symptoms or are asymptomatic, are
receiving at-home care from healthcare workers.

  

Given the current state of play and predictions that Covid cases will continue to multiply,
President Ferrer said the Consell had asked security forces to “coordinate and tighten controls
and educational efforts, particularly in enclosed spaces like retail outlets and restaurants and
outdoor areas like parks, plazas and beaches, in order to ensure strict compliance with local
public health measures”.

  

Ferrer said that later today the Consell would ask the regional government about a change in
the response level, or tougher measures before the Christmas holiday, “in an effort to contain
the virus right now”.

  

Updating protocol
Setting out to reduce spread of the virus as much as possible, attendees of the internal working
meeting revised protocol and safety measures in place at gatherings which are hosted by local
government and Consell-backed sporting events.
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The president additionally announced that the Formentera Mostra de Músics originally set to
take place at 6.00pm tomorrow (Friday 18 December) and 12 noon on Sunday the 20th would
be postponed due to the public health situation. The Consell de Formentera and Musical
Formentera opted to suspend the programme as several members of participating bands had
been in close contact with the individuals who contracted the disease.

  

Ferrer also appealed for “careful monitoring” to make sure that the close contacts in question
respected quarantine orders.

  

Finally, the president called on islanders to “be responsible. This is a very complex situation and
we need to work together. We hope that when the vaccine arrives we’ll be able to put this
behind us, but it’s important we all make it through this, each and every one of us”.
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